Draft minutes of meeting of Southwark Cyclists on May 13th 2015

Present: Andy Cawdell (chair), Sally Eva (sec), Bruce Lynn, Eleanor Margolies, Joe Parker. 

Apologies: Jeremy Leach, Amy Aeron-Thomas, Alastair Hanton

Minutes and matters arising: minutes agreed. 

2) JCSG, Friday 10th April: members raised issue of cycle parking and long delays and confusion in provision. Suggested that group call for one point of contact to ask for cycle parking. Problem may have been caused by change of personnel at Aecom. ACTION: continue to raise at JCSG. Peckham Rye ward ask: response "wait until you see our strategy" which presumably covers it.
LCN22: petition for "no new cycle routes through Burgess Park" had attracted 140 signatures. This was not a threatening number however good idea to head off future hostility by diverting cyclists onto LCN22. ACTION: Sally to ask MWs to prioritise this. 

Mesh v routes: council working on "cell analysis" to see which bits of the borough are "cut off" through lack of cycling connections. Aim is that can work out where small changes might make big improvements

Bike Hire: poorly advertised and short opening hours. council should advertise service and improve availability. Estate-based approaches be useful. Action: Bruce and Eleanor to chase up. 
4) Weekly safety cycle rides: these had begun. Group emphasised need for more prior warning of changes. Suggestions taken up by TfL. LCDS includes measures to protect cyclists during temporary works. Road space available to traffic reduced by 20% during works covering London Bridge to Battersea and south to E&C. 5,000 lorry movements a day. 

5) CSH7: Jeremy had ridden this on May 5th. Report posted to egroup and available to meeting. Thanks to Jeremy for doing this and agreement with views expressed in report.
6) Spending £4,000: List of direct spending suggestions preferred by group plus short term employment of web-person to sort out/improve website, set up link to egroup. ACTION: Andy and Sally to discuss costs. 
7) Dunwich Dynamo: Andy reported that this had already broken even. Meeting with coach company, Ipswich police and chair of village meeting had agreed one-way system round village. No parking on beach. ACTION: volunteers still needed for beach. 

8) Open Streets May 30th: group to fund Dr Bike; Andy can help set up but not staff on the day. ACTION: volunteer needed to support Dr Bike
9) Bike Week (13-21st June): breakfast traditional but not so suitable for commuters in a rush to get to work. Students suggested as an alternative (late unhurried risers). ACTION: Sally to contact green committee at LSBU to see if they want to co-operate 

10) Freecycle August 1st: Andy would lead ride from Strakers Road in Peckham Rye Park (by the cafe). Bruce would take Healthy Riders up. Joe offering to help marshall. 

11) Ride insurance: under pressure from insurers LCC tightening up on ride recognition. Until LCC central know about ride it is not an LCC ride and leader will not be insured via LCC. Agreement of borough co-ordinator sufficient 

Next meeting: June 10th, Better Bankside, junction of Zoar St and Great Guildford St; 6.30-8.30pm

